

September Meeting Highlights


Thirty-four Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the September 12th luncheon meeting.  Jack English welcomed guests:  Bob Windsheimer of Sherwin Williams, John Hudson of Intertech Security and recognized Vickie Newlen & Don Knepper of First Energy Corp.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann reported on the following:
· Welcomed COL Crall to the Waterways Association.  He further stated that he was looking forward to participating with COL Crall in the upcoming Barge Breakaway Seminar being held on September 20th at Chartiers Country Club.  He complimented the committee on a great agenda and is looking forward to participating.

· Due to the anniversary of 9/11, additional operations and exercises were held to increase presence in the area.

· The Coast Guard will be participating in a Beaver County exercise this weekend.

· A date needs to be identified for the next Marine Incident Summit meeting with the Huntington District in Marietta during October.

· He stated that the recently developed priority lockage agreement between the CG and ACOE for certain dangerous cargo barges was employed for the first time on Tuesday; however, he apologized for some confusion in his office not alerting the WAP Nav Committee of the action.  He said that was the last time that error would be made.
Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  

COL Crall addressed members at his first Waterways meeting.  He is looking forward to continuing relationships and maintaining transparent communication with stakeholders (industry) and governmental agencies.  He is looking forward to active participation with the association.
National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
James McCarville reported on the following:

· A meeting was conducted between the Army Corp and stakeholders to speed up planning on the Emsworth/Dashields/Montgomery Study. It recommended no further study of the two for three option because it would add $700 million and ten years to the project. The next question to be addressed will be the number of alternate size configurations to be studied. Dick Ehringer responded by suggesting that 1200 and 800 be the recommendation.  McCarville, added, in order for any alternative to be justified, it will require that roadway congestion be included as a project benefit.
· JD Fogarty had sent an email through Cheryll regarding an application to help towing companies retrofit diesel engines to the extent that they improve air quality. Anyone with information on potential retrofits is encouraged to contact the PPC so we make an application sufficient to cover our needs. 
· The Port of Pittsburgh has been assigned the responsibility to be the fiduciary agent for the Area Maritime Security Council for the Port Security Grants (approximately 1.2 million). Mary Ann Bucci will be staffing this effort. John Hudson, InterTech, will be working with the AMSC to develop grant applications for use of the funds, and more importantly, the Plans for Risk Mitigation and for Continuity of Business. He said that it is extremely important that industry step up and provide input, because these will be the rules by which the port will operate if extreme conditions make it necessary. Interested parties should contact the Captain of the Port or Mary Ann Bucci. 
 Navigation Committee Report
  
Dick Ehringer reported on the following:
· A meeting with the Army Corp has been set for Monday, September 17th at 9 a.m. to discuss the unscheduled closure of Braddock Lock & Dam to install the upstream and downstream maintenance bulkheads in the new slots and on the new sills.

· St. Louis Bridge Division and Penndot are proposing bridge piers for the Masontown Highway Bridge that impact river travel.  A meeting will be set to voice opposition to plan and proposal of a workable option.

· The Army Corp is investigating reports of construction at Harris Island between bridges.  
Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney reported on the following:

· The Water Resources Development Act has passed the House.  The Senate must schedule floor time to bring it to a vote.  It is expected to pass easily and then be vetoed by the President.  There are more than enough votes to override.

· The 2008 Appropriations Bill (budget) is expected to pass, be vetoed and rolled into a Continuing Resolution before its eventual passage in January 2008.

Other Meeting Comments

Please note that the Barge Breakaway Seminar is scheduled for Thursday, September 20th at Chartiers Country Club.  The seminar will have a managerial focus.
October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 10th at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, October 4th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
October 10, 2007 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Pittsburgh Wedding Soup

Baked Meatloaf /served over House-Made Mashed Potatoes

Green Beans Almandine

Cherry Crisp w/Vanilla Ice Cream
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, October 4th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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